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The Belltower 
The Newsletter of the Clover Hill Reformed Church 

Communication and Contact Information 
Clover Hill Reformed Church, 890 Amwell Road, Hillsborough, NJ 08844  

908-369-8451 / chrc1834@gmail.com / Website:  www.cloverhillchurch.org  / Like Us On Facebook  
 

The office of CHRC is open on Tuesday, Thursday and Friday from 9:00 am to 2:30 pm. 
The office administrator will be working remotely each Wednesday and available by  

phone (908-369-8451 by leaving a message) and email (chrc1834@gmail.com) 

Consistory Members for 2022 
will be updated in the February issue 

 
 

Minister:  Pastor Beth Scibienski  
               pastorbeth.chrc@gmail.com 
 

Vice President:  Amy Frank 
Head Deacon:  Karen Babecki 
 

Board of Elders: 
David Gwin (CDavidGwin@gmail.com) 
Amy Frank (frankfmly@yahoo.com) 
Kirsten Posselt (kirstenposselt3@gmail.com) 
 

Board of Deacons: 
Karen Babecki (kbabecki@comcast.net) 
Carl Cucchiara (carlcucchiara@gmail.com) 
Barbara Sarzillo (barbarasuesarzillo@gmail.com) 
 
Team Coordinators: 
Communication:  Kirsten Posselt 
Audio/Visual:  David Gwin 
Fellowship & Service:  Barbara Sarzillo 
Spiritual Growth:  Carl Cucchiara 
Health & Safety:  David Gwin 
Search Team:  Marilyn Fineman  

                                         (marilyn@fineman.me) 

Stewardship:  Karen Babecki 

January 2023 

Sunday, January 1, at 10:00 am 
First Sunday after Christmas Day 

Communion 
Ecclesiastes 3:1-11 

 

Sunday, January 8, at 10:00 am 
First Sunday after Epiphany 

Matthew 2:1-11      Matthew 2:13-23 
Introducing Star Words 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Sunday, January 15, at 10:00 am 
Second Sunday after Epiphany 
Matthew 3:1-17      Psalm 2:7-8 

 

Sunday, January 22, at 10:00 am 
Third Sunday after Epiphany 

Matthew 4:1-17      Psalm 91:9-12 
 

Sunday, January 29, at 10:00 am 
Fourth Sunday after Epiphany 
Matthew 5:1-20      Psalm 1:1-3 
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Worship With Us Online 
Sunday’s at 10:00 am 

Our live-streamed services will be accessible in real-time through: 

YouTube Click Here to check out our YouTube Channel!  
 

*************************************************** 

Zoom Login for meetings only 
 By computer:                                                           By phone: 
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/3847369806   +1 646 558 8656  
Meeting ID: 384 736 9806     Meeting ID: 384 736 9806 
Passcode: 5hhNCv      Passcode: 544042  

COVID Precautions Update 
  

Seating 
Seating on the right side of the sanctuary is unrestricted. Seating on the left side will remain 
socially distanced as indicated by red and green placards. 
 

Mask Use 
Sanctuary: mask use remains optional. 
Sunday School: if any attendee is masked, then everyone in the class should be masked. 
 

Ventilation 
On cold days, we will conserve heat by leaving windows closed. (This is a change from last 
winter when we continued to ventilate the sanctuary regardless of the temperature.) 
 

Illness and Exposure 
If you are not feeling well (flu, respiratory illness, etc.) or have any reason to believe you 
are COVID positive, please stay home. If you have had a known COVID exposure, please 
take appropriate precautions including wearing a high-quality mask when you are around 
other people. (More information on what to do if you are exposed is available at https://
www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/your-health/if-you-were-exposed.html) 

And Check Us Out on Facebook! 

https://www.facebook.com/cloverhillreformedchurch 
 

Remember, to increase the church’s presence on Facebook, like, and share. 
Even if you are not a Facebook user, you can still see our church’s Facebook page. 
If you have any content that you would like to see up on Facebook, send to the 
Office Administration chrc1834@gmail.com. 

Clover Hill Reformed Church 
Inclement Weather Policy 

 
 Should severe weather threaten our area, please check your email for a MailChimp announcement from Clover 
Hill Reformed Church or contact the coordinator of the meeting/event/activity you were planning to attend. 
  Sunday Mornings: In the event of inclement weather, the church will remain open for 10:00 am worship services 
and live stream YouTube - however, the programming may look different. 
  NOTE: In all cases, please use your personal discretion to determine if it is safe for you to leave your home and 
travel to church. Do not place yourself or your family in danger by driving outside your comfort zone.  

https://org.us7.list-manage.com/track/click?u=cfd756ea67d8518205ecc9416&id=71279a1a9f&e=223e0fbb55
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/3847369806
https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/your-health/if-you-were-exposed.html
https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/your-health/if-you-were-exposed.html
https://www.facebook.com/cloverhillreformedchurch
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Dear Clover Hill,  
 

We are approaching my one year anniversary of being 
with you in this transition period. I continue to feel so 
grateful for this opportunity to walk beside you as you 
look forward to your future worship and work together.  
 
This is the first time Clover Hill has engaged in an inten-
tional “Interim” period. There are five traditional tasks of 
an Interim or Transition Period. They are:  
 

1.Come to grips with history  
2.Examine organizational needs 
3.Strengthen denominational relationships 
4.Discover who we are as a church  
5.Look for and commit to a new future  

 
I believe you did a lot of work with #1, Come to Grips with history, before I got here. #3, 
Strengthen denominational relationships, is and has always been strong. #4, Discover 
who we are as a church, has been the focus of this last year through the faithful work 
of the Search Team. And #5, Look for and commit to a new future is where we are 
about to go as the Search Team circulates the Pastor’s position and they conduct inter-
views.  
 
I left out #2, Examine organizational needs. The Consistory has begun this task and will 
continue to do so into this new year.  
 
But there is one “task” that isn’t laid out in the traditional tasks. An Interim pastor 
serves as a bridge from one season to another. I see my role as finding a way to move 
our congregation from who and what we were in our last season over a bridge to who 
and what God is calling us to be. To that end, it is important to tell you that it is my in-
tention to be here until you have found your next pastor. Although I am on a “two 
year contract,” my calling to you is to journey with you from past to future.  
 
Here’s to 2023! To growing together! To learning together! To loving together!  
 
 
Peace,  
Pastor Beth  
 
www.bethscib.com  
Cell: 732-735-2112 
Use this calendar link to schedule time with me  

http://www.bethscib.com/
https://calendly.com/beth-scibienski/45min?month=2022-05


4 

Coffee with Jesus  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

We continue to have rich conversation after worship, discussing the sermon that morning and/or asking 
our questions in a safe, open environment. We’ll gather January 8. Hope you’ll join us!  

We will start directly following the sanctuary decorations taken down. 
 

And if you have a question that you’d like for us to discuss,  
slip it into the “mailbox” in the narthex or email Pastor Beth (pastorbeth.chrc@gmail.com).  

A special celebration of  
Epiphany  

on January 8, 2023!  
 

This year, we are going to celebrate Epiphany with a unique gift for each 
of us. During worship on January 8, we will each receive a “Star Word.” 
What’s a star word?  
 

We have prepared a paper star with a word stuck on it. The words cover a 
range of meanings and are meant to help “guide” us in this next year.  
 

Once you receive your star word, use these questions as prompts to reflect. Just as the Christmas star 
once shined for all people to see, the light of Christ still shines for all people. May we use these star 
words as reminders of the Christmas star we invite into our lives so that we might be led toward Jesus 
Christ. 
 

Star Word Reflections  
   Your word: 

• What are your initial thoughts about the word? 

• What is the definition of your word?  

• What are the different forms your word can take? How do the different forms change its meaning?  
  Ex: If your word is imagine, it could be imagination, imagining, imagined, etc. 

• What synonyms of your word come to mind? How do they help to shape your understanding of  
  your word? 

• What scripture passage(s) or stories does your word bring to mind? If you need some help, try  
  going to biblegateway.com or use a Bible concordance to look up passages. 

• Write any final thoughts or reflections. 
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January 15 and 22 
 
 

What is happening in and with the church today?  
What can we do at CHRC about it?  

 
 
 
 

 

After our November potluck, the Consistory and Search Team collected several of your ques-
tions and would like to have an open conversation about what “church” means in our world 
today.  
 

Please join us for a conversation in the sanctuary after worship. The conversations will be 
livestreamed just like the worship service. At the beginning of the meeting, we will offer a cell 
phone number for you to text or call with your questions so that remote participation is possi-
ble.  
 

January 15 - What is happening in the church (and with religion at large) today?  
January 22 - How can we, at Clover Hill, respond?   

Nominating Season Is Here!  
 

In addition to an already busy season of holiday cheer, our nominating committee has been faithfully praying and 
asking people in the congregational to serve on Consistory. So many of you have served on Consistory at one time 
in the past. But what does serving on Consistory mean now?  
 

There are three main responsibilities for Consistory members, both Elders and Deacons:  
1. Attend Consistory meetings, on the 2nd Tuesday of the month from 7pm-8:30pm. At these meetings, we  
 spend time praying for one another and our church. We discuss larger vision ideas. We try very hard not to  
 do committee or team work at this meeting.  
2. Serve as a Liaison or Leader of a Team. Our teams are Communication, Fellowship/Service,  
 Spiritual Growth, Stewardship, Health and Safety, and possibly a new team called Pastoral Care.  
3. Support the worship service by opening and closing. This is also done by the greater Consistory so that  
 those serving on Consistory can focus on the first two responsibilities.  

 

Do you think God is asking you to serve Consistory at this time? If you’d like to talk about it,  
call Pastor Beth (732-735-2112), Barbara Sarzillo (908-581-8189) or Kirsten Posselt (908-285-0548).  
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Search Team Update: 
 

The year 2022 brought us a new search team, an transitional pastor, and expecta-

tions for the coming year. 

The congregation took part in surveys and congregational meetings, and ques-

tionnaires. We had discussions, meetings, and even lunch, bringing us to a new 

year. 

This year we have more expectations, the groundwork is done, the congregation 

has been heard, and we must address the mutual expectations of what will come 

next. During our research, the team was made aware that expectations are not 

one-sided. A pastor has expectations too. In our surveys, questions were asked 

and answered on what our expectations will be. What is the most important job 

of the Pastor? We had more than one answer. But the pastor candidate will have 

important questions, too, such as what we as a church can do for them. So, we all 

have expectations at this point in our New Year. We will pray for guidance on this 

journey just as a Pastor candidate will pray for theirs.  

From: The Calling of a Part-time Pastor, By Warren Seibert CH 5 Pg 80 

“That church which demonstrates its desire to give their very best to their new Pas-

tor will most likely receive the very best from their new Pastor in return. It is an hon-

orable way to begin in ministry together.” 

Wishing you all a blessed New Year, 

Your Search Team:  

 

Patty Agnew Paw61961@gmail.com  
Marilyn Fineman (Search Team Chair) marilyn@fineman.me  
Matt Furmato tmfurmato@embarqmail.com     
Gary Keck gkeck6@gmail.com  
Gary Tully crusingg@aol.com 
Pastor, Rev. Beth Scibienski pastorbeth.chrc@gmail.com 

Message from the Pastoral Search Team 

about:blank
about:blank
about:blank
mailto:pastorbeth.chrc@gmail.com
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Coordinator:  Barbara Sarzillo (barbarasuesarzillo@gmail.com) 

News from the Service Team 

Christmas Wishes 

The service team would like to thank everyone that 

participated in or Christmas gifting to Fisherman’s 

Mark. As always, we were overwhelmed by the gen-

erosity of our church Family 

 

 

 

The Service team will be collecting 

New hats, scarves, gloves, and socks  

for 

The Rescue Mission of Trenton  

January 8th - January 22nd 

A bin will be placed in the Narthex for your donations 

as well as outside during office hours. 

 

All donations greatly appreciated. 
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News from the Stewardship Team 
Consistory Facilitator:  Karen Babecki (kbabecki@comcast.net) 

Stewardship Pledge Drive 

Once again, the Stewardship Team is truly grateful for the 
dedication of our Clover Hill family in fulfilling their pledges. As 
we come to the end of 2022, we have had many followers send 
in gifts from both near and far. We wish everyone a New Year 
filled with good health and happiness! As of mid December, 
we have received 27 pledges for 2023, that is the same 
number as the previous year. 
 
 

Budget Presentation 
At the January 11th Stewardship Team meeting, we will be building the budget for 2023 
using the pledges as a guideline for income. We will have a presentation of the budget to 
the congregation on January 29, 2023 (details to follow). 
 
 

2023 Denominational Assessment 
Each year we have to pay an assessment to the Reformed Church Classis of Delaware-
Raritan. What is this money used for? It covers the small overhead of the Classis, and helps 
with things like the seminary, minister support, and some mission work. Some church 
members choose to make an extra offering to cover the cost of their assessment. If you 
would like to do this, just mark your check “assessment” and it will help pay what we owe 
to Classis. 
 

The cost for us in 2023 is $100 per church member (that is $11 more per member than the 
previous year). Classis actually proposed raising the assessment by $36 per member! It 
seems that Classis has been subsidizing the assessments from churches and what has 
been paid has not actually covered the Classis budget. Consequently, we can expect that 
there will be larger increases over the next few years as they gradually bring up the 
amounts paid by the member churches to fully cover their budget. Clover Hill’s total 
obligation to Classis will be $7800 for 2023, a pretty large chunk of our own budget. 
 
 

Final Deposit for 2022 
The final deposit for 2022 giving was on December 28th. Any gift received after that date 
will be credited toward your 2023 gifts.  
 

Offering Envelopes for 2023 
2023 offering envelopes are available for those who would like them. If you would like to 
have envelopes, please contact the church office or the financial secretaries, Mark & Carol 
Levitt, (malevitt@gmail.com) and we will make sure to get a book of envelopes to you. 
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News from the Stewardship Team, continued... 
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News from the Stewardship Team, continued... 

Cash Financial Snapshot (as of 12/16/2022)     

Income Year to Date  $154,547.43 

Expense Year to Date   $158,937.70 

Balance to Date   -$4,390.27 

     

TD Checking Balance (Operating Cash):   $9,519.21 

TD Money Market Account (Savings)  $164,602.06 

TD Money Market Account (Restricted Funds)  $39,203.39 

Accessibility Fund $5,089.63   

Benevolence Fund $450.00   

Building Fund $5,539.11   

Castellano Scholarships Fund $1,099.61   

Kris Kanach Library Fund $646.52   

Mary Nevius Music Fund $5,286.23   

Memorial Fund $18,416.29  

Paving Seal Fund $2,676.00  

Total of all Operating and Funds Cash:       $213,324.66 

 

 

 

 

Come join the team - clean the church 
and your soul too! 

 

Next Cleaning date: 
January 10, at 8:00 am 

 

Contact Yvette du Fosse’ 
908-782-8118 

 

 

Next Stewardship  

Team Meeting:  

January 11, 2022 

at 7 pm 
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Devotions and Prayer Time 
Come and be in community with others while we seek God’s  
guidance for the new day. 
 
Come join in each Wednesday at 6:30 am on Zoom for a 10-15 minute time of devotion, scripture, sharing of 
concerns and joys, prayer, and lifting those on the CHRC prayer list to God. 
 
Please use the Zoom information provided on page 2 of this Belltower or in your Friday’s “Coming Up” email. 

We invite you to take a moment or so, as you can,  
between the hours of 8 and 11 Wednesday mornings, and pray 

for all of those who are called by God  
to be connected to Clover Hill. 

 

He will guide our Church, our country, and our world on a path 
of faith and benevolence to all. 

News from the Spiritual Growth Team 
Coordinator:  Carl Cucchiara (carlcucchiara@gmail.com) 

We are once again combining our confirmation class, this time with two of our  
sister churches (Three Bridges and Neshanic Reformed Church).  
Classes will be held at Three Bridges Reformed Church at 11:30am on Sunday’s  
January 8, 22, and 29. If you have any questions, please ask  
 Pastor Beth (732-735-2112 / pastorbeth.chrc@gmail.com) 
or Amy Frank (908-963-8810 / frankfmly@yahoo.com).  

 

“And they devoted themselves to the apostles’ teaching and the fellowship, to the breaking of bread and the prayers.”  Acts 2:42 

 

An opening prayer, 15 minute discussion on Bible/religious topic, fellowship, 
closing prayer will be provided to deepen our experience together.   
Hosted by Ginny DiMilia. 
 

No need to RSVP, you do not need to attend each one, just show up! 
If you need further information please contact the church office  
(908-369-8451 or chrc@1834@gmail.com) 

Come - Be - Reflect - 
Share an hour of enjoying a meal, touching base with God and each other. 

Date: Tuesday, January 10, 2023 
Time: noon- about 1:00 pm 
Location: Nevius Fellowship Hall  
Bring:  something to drink, your lunch, and yourself 
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News from the Spiritual Growth Team, continued... 

"God is looking for people to use, and if you can get usable, he will wear you out. 
The most dangerous prayer you can pray is this: 'Use me.'" - Rick Warren  

 
From ‘Surprise the Word! The Five Habits of Highly Missional 
People’ by Michael Frost 
 
“Sometimes called ‘missional rhythms’ or ‘missional practic-
es’, missional habits are those habits we foster in our lives 
that, in turn, shape our missional outlook. By missional, I 
mean all that we do and say that alerts others to the reign of 
God. … Mission is both the announcement and the demon-
stration of the reign of God through Christ. (pp20-21) 

Each Sunday of Advent we were blessed to have 

members or our congregation lead us in an Advent 

Litany and light the candles. 

Pictured at right Lesley, Thomas, Jake and Evan Am-

nott lead us for Advent 4. 

Advent 1—Gary Tully 

Advent 2—Kyle, Meghan and Chloe Vandenberg 

Advent 3—Helen and Dahlia Romm 

Sunday’s Children Sermon 

December 18. 

They continue to add the manger pieces as 

Pastor Beth tells Joseph’s part leading up to 

the birth of Jesus the Messiah. 

Pictured: Pastor Beth, Henry and Paisley Baker 
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News from the Spiritual Growth Team, continued... 
CHRC Choir Rehearsals Sunday’s at 9:00 am. 

No rehearsal on 1/1/2023 
  George Farrell, organist/choir director / (deuscaritasest@aol.com) or cell number (732) 599-4077 

 

In 1877, Gerard Manley Hopkins, S.J. wrote a poem that begins: “The world is charged with the grandeur of God.” 
 

It’s a wonderful declaration of the phenomenal and it’s more astonishing because Hopkins suffered from depression. His life 
was a toil, full of disappointments. It wasn’t always easy for him to see God’s goodness in the world around him. 
 

It can be that way, at times, for all of us. 
 

I can think of no better time to look for God’s grandeur, and to find it, than now; the start of a new year.  You see that in all the 
news stories on January 1 that mention the first baby born in the new year. 
 

But you could also see it New Year’s Eve in the hundreds of thousands of people who huddled together in Times Square, shiv-
ering in the cold, waiting for that ball to drop, and waiting for history to be made, and waiting for a new number to be added 
to the calendar. 
 

It’s there in every horn that was blown, every explosion of confetti. It’s loud and crazy, but it’s our way of saying “We are 
alive. Despite all that’s happened to us, and all that we’ve done wrong, and all that’s gone right; we’re starting a new year. 
We’re beginning something new.” 
 

And I would add: we’re able to do that because “the world is charged with the grandeur of God.” 
 

We need to be reminded of that. It’s easy to miss, especially given the times in which we live. Foreclosures, recession, Covid, 
growing debt, the bloody battles underway in the world. It seems hopeless. 
 

But then we look at the church season we’re in, and we find hope. 
 

Think about it: Mary was a woman who herself understood what it was like to live in an uncertain and frightening time. The 
Mother of God was forced, days after giving birth, to become a refugee, to save the life of her child. Yet she never abandoned 
hope. She never lost trust in God. As we begin this new year may we continue to trust in God. 
 

The future is a clean page, an empty calendar, waiting to be written on. Everything is pure. Everything is possible.  
 

New Year’s Day is traditionally a day of beginnings, when resolutions are made. That treadmill you got for Christmas will get a 
work out – for a week or two. So will the diet…and the promise to stop smoking…and the vow you made to finally clean out 
the garage. 
 

It all sounds good for a few days. But it’s soon forgotten, or neglected. 
 

But don’t forget or neglect this beautiful reality: God’s grandeur is with us, and among us. “The world IS charged with the 
grandeur of God.” It’s there in the bright light of every winter morning and the bright hope that’s promised to us with the 
birth of the savior. 
If you’re going to make resolutions, resolve to live this year in that hope. 
 

The choir will be back in action on January 8, 2023.  Consider joining us in making it known that God’s grandeur is with us, and 
among us! 
 

My prayer for you is from Numbers 6: 24-26 
 

The LORD bless you and keep you! 
 

The LORD let his face shine upon you, and be gracious to you! 
 

The LORD look upon you kindly and give you peace! 
 

Happy New Year. 
George Farrell 
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News from the Communication & A/V Teams 
Consistory Facilitator:  Communication -Kirsten Posselt (kirstenposselt3@gmail.com) 

A/V—David Gwin (CDavidGwin@gmail.com) 

 

Streaming Worship Services 
We have 2 trained volunteers (Amy Frank and Gary Tully) who are qualified 
to operate our newly revised and very simple streaming system.  We are 
seeking new volunteers to step in and help. Training takes about one hour  
(depending on how comfortable you are with operating a computer) and  

would be an ideal situation for high school aged teens to earn service credits. Currently our YouTube 
broadcast services some 30-35 families and individuals per week and we would hate to have this ser-
vice curtailed. Anyone interested please contact the church office at chrc1834@gmail.com or  
908-369-8451 or Bob DiMilia at redimilia@gmail.com or 917-855-5335. 

 
Whether we are social distancing or 
gathering at church, you can always 

stay on top of what is going on 
through: 

 
 

• Belltower and bulletin announcements/inserts 
• Facebook 
• Instagram 
• church website: www.cloverhillchurch.org 
• emails from MailChimp 
• Zoom worship/meetings/activities 

 

If you would like to join our ‘team’ and help us spread the 
word about what is going on at our church, contact 

Kirsten Posselt (kirstenposselt3@gmail.com). 
 
 

Communications Team Members:  

Bob DiMilia, Janet Durborow, Marilyn Fineman,  
Kirsten Posselt, Lynn– Totten,  

 
 

All social media items must go through the church 
office before they can be posted. 

Please send all write ups to Lynn– Totten 

at chrc1834@gmail.com          Thank you! 

Office Hours Information 
 

Tuesday, Thursday and Friday from  
9:00 am to 2:30 pm. 

The office administrator will be working remotely 
each Wednesday and available by  

phone (908-369-8451 by leaving a message) and 
email (chrc1834@gmail.com). 

Belltower Deadline       
All write ups to be included in the  

February issue need to be submitted to the 
church office (chrc1834@gmail.com) by 

Thursday, January 19, 2023. 

 
Consistory  

The Consistory will meet on Zoom 
Tuesday’s January 10 & 17, at 7:00 pm. 

mailto:chrc1834@gmail.com
mailto:redimilia@gmail.com
mailto:chrc1834@gmail.com
mailto:chrc1834@gmail.com
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News from the Fellowship Team 
Coordinator:  Barbara Sarzillo (barbarasuesarzillo@gmail.com) 

Skeins of Hope 
Skeins Zoom meetings will be  

on Thursday, January 19, 2023, at 8:00 pm. 
Diana Reinhardt  

(908-369-4362 or greinhardt9@gmail.com) 

Sunday, December 18 we had our annual fellowship where  
everyone brought their favorite homemade cookies to share. 

Fellowship and cookies were enjoyed by all. 
Blessings and Peace to all as we prepare for the celebration  

of the arrival of the Christ child. 

On Friday evening almost a dozen carolers, bedecked in twinkle 

lights, jingle bells, and Santa hats sang some old familiar Christmas 

Carols and favorite joyful holiday tunes at several homes of the 

homebound. Homemade baked treats and a Christmas card made 

by our Sunday School children were presented at each home. This 

musical celebration of Christ’s birth was a joy for carolers and car-

olers alike.  
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Congratulations to our own 

Jacquilin Kirby  

on this  

well-deserved honor. 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
1 
No Choir 
 
10:00 am Worship   
   Communion  

2 
 

3 
11am-2pm meeting  
   NFHall 
 

2:30 pm Fellowship  
   & Service Teams  
   meeting Zoom 
 

7:00 pm Search  
   Team Zoom 

4 
6:30 am Early Bird  
   Devotion & Prayer  
   Time Zoom 
 

8:00-11:00 am  
   Prayers 
 

11am-2pm meeting  
   NFHall 

5 
11:30am sanctuary  
   use by organist 
 

 

6 
 

7 

8:00 pm Alcoholics  
   Anonymous  
   In-person meeting 
   NFHall 

8      Epiphany 
9:00 am Choir  
   rehearsal  
 

10:00 am Worship &  
   School   
 

Un-decorate the  
   Sanctuary & Coffee  
   With Jesus 
 

11:30 am Confirmation  
   Class at 3Bridges RC 
 

Hat/scarf/glove/socks  
   donations begins 

9 
 

10 
8:00 am Clean Team 

 

11am-2pm meeting 
   Upper Room 
 

12noon Lunch Bunch 
   meets NFHall 
 

7:00 pm Consistory  
   meeting Zoom 

11 
6:30 am Early Bird  
   Devotion & Prayer  
   Time Zoom 
 

8:00-11:00 am  
   Prayers 
 

11am-2pm meeting  
   NFHall 
 
7:00 pm Steward\- 
    ship Team  
    meeting Zoom 

12 
11:30am sanctuary  
   use by organist 
 
 

13 
 

14 
8:00 pm Alcoholics  
   Anonymous  
   In-person meeting 
   NFHall 

15      
9:00 am Choir  
   rehearsal  
 

10:00 am Worship &  
   School  
 

11:00 am Congrega- 
   tional Conversation 
 

16 
 

17 

11am-2pm meeting  
   NFHall 
 

7:00 pm Consistory  
   meeting Zoom 

18 
6:30 am Early Bird  
   Devotion & Prayer  
   Time Zoom 
 

8:00-11:00 am  
   Prayers 

 

11am-2pm meeting  
   NFHall 

19 

11:30am sanctuary  
   use by organist 
 

Belltower deadline 
 

8:00 pm Skeins of  
   Hope Zoom 

20 
 

21 
8:00 pm Alcoholics  
   Anonymous  
   In-person meeting 
   NFHall 

22   
9:00 am Choir  
   rehearsal  
 

10:00 am Worship  
   School  
 

11:00 am Congrega- 
   tional Conversation 
 

11:30 am Confirmation  
   Class at 3Bridges RC 
 

Hat/scarf/glove/socks  
   donations ends 

23 24 
11am-2pm meeting  
   NFHall 
 

7:00 pm Search  
   Team NFHall 
 

 

25 
6:30 am Early Bird  
   Devotion & Prayer  
   Time Zoom 
 

8:00-11:00 am  
   Prayers 
 

11am-2pm meeting  
   NFHall 

26 
11:30am sanctuary  
   use by organist 

27 
 

28  

8:00 pm Alcoholics  
   Anonymous  
   In-person meeting 
   NFHall 

29  
9:00 am Choir  
   rehearsal  
 

10:00 am Worship  
   School  
 

11:00 am Congrega- 
   tional budge meeting 
   & elect Elders &  
   Deacons 
 

11:30 am Confirmation  
   Class at 3Bridges RC 

30 
 
 

31 
Prayer “Refresh” 
 

11am-2pm meeting  
   NFHall 

    

JANUARY 2023 
Epiphany Stars Jan. 8 & Congregational meeting Jan. 29 


